CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 19th June, 2017.

Present:  Cllrs: B Morris (Chairman), Jill Morgan, Gerald Thomas, A Price.
Apologies: Cllrs: 

In attendance:  C Cllr. N Prior
 
1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 15th May, 2017, were read and agreed with amendments about the possibility of the National Trust owning the village greens and Councillors attending the recent public consultation meeting about the proposed hotel development in St. Davids.     Proposed by Cllr.Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas
2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders – the Clerk was asked to highlight the changes for the next meeting.
· Keep Mathry Tidy sign – the Clerk was asked to find out if Mathry Community Council gets a sign made what permissions would be necessary to put it onto the highway and to reply to Mr. Williams that the Council has been in touch with Pembs County Council about a sign and is now going to look at possibly getting its own sign made.
· New Councillor Training -  the Clerk would apply for a bursary to reduce the cost to £30.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.
· Dog fouling signs – 5 laminated signs were given to Cllr. A Price to be put up around the village.

· Spoil at crossroads on the Abercastle Road – the Clerk was asked to request a visit by Emrys Llewelyn from Pembs County Council to meet with Cllr. Jill Morgan on site. 
· Community Hall gutters – not known if work has been done.

· Internet widget.   Cllr. Alan Price would bring it to the next meeting.
· Cllr. Jill Morgan attended the exhibition on the St. David’s Peninsular Community Project which has divided the local community over the building of a Premier Inn on the approach to St. Davids.

3. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:     Clerk’s remuneration and expenses £232.90
                                                  AON (insurance)         £349.30




           PALC                              27.00





           OVW training                  30.00

           Proposed by Cllr. A Price and seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

           Account information:  
                   Balance of current account as at 31st May, 2017 - £2238.89


       Balance of deposit account as at 31st May, 2017 - £3000.09

                                     
4. PLANNING
Planning Applications
PCC

17/0167/PA:  Bridge Farm, Letterston – proposed first floor rear extension and internal alterations.  No adverse comments.

PCNPA

NP/17/0275/FUL:  Ty Cariad, Abercastle – erection of single storey rear extension. No adverse comments.


5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Request for funding for Ploughing Match.  Deferred to October meeting for decision.
b) PCC – reply to request for “Keep Mathry Tidy” sign received.
c) Paul Davies AM – reply to copy of letter regarding purchase of village greens received.
d) One Voice Wales – bursary form for signature received.
e) PCNPA – Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Local Development Plan (Replacement Preferred Strategy) – consultation on pre-deposit proposal documents – end date 21st July, 2017.  The Clerk was asked to send round a link to the consultation site.
f) Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum News – May received.  Passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan.
g) PAVS – info on new Community Connectors Project.  Visit by Liz Roach deferred to a future meeting.
h) University of Wales – acknowledgement of receipt of letter received.
i) Fishguard Young Farmers – offer of help with small projects around the Fishguard area received.
Funding help requested for their application for funding for hall renovation.  Councillors were asked to come to the next meeting with ideas.

6. VILLAGE GREENS
The Clerk was asked to send a copy of the Community Council’s letter to Alison Peck, Secretary of the Parochial Church Council (Cllr. Alan Price  will send her email address) and request that the  issue of the village greens be raised at the next Parochial Church Council meeting on the 22nd July with the suggestion that the PCC might like to write to the University of Wales in support.    The Clerk was also asked to contact Ann Eastham, Archeologist,  by email and to send a copy of the Community Council’s  letter.  Cllr. Jill Morgan had spoken to the previous Bishop (Wyn Evans) (who used to have a house in Mathry) and to the former Mayor of St. Davids (Chris Taylor) who were both firmly of the opinion that the University of Wales had given all their land in that area to the National Trust.   In fact some years previously when then looking at purchasing the village greens Mathry Community Council had also believed that the National Trust owned them although that was obviously not the case.   Finally the Clerk was asked to chase up the Bishop as no response had been received.

7. REGISTER OF INTERESTS
Deferred to the October meeting.

8. COMMUNITY HALL


9. AUDIT 
The Clerk presented Part 2 of the Annual Return for approval and certification of the Annual Governance Statement.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. A Price.

10. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
There is a new Leader - Cllr. David Simpson.   Cllr. Neil Prior is in the Cabinet.  There will be a lot of ongoing work on saving money (£50M saving required).   The County Council is now Member rather than Officer led with a very positive start to the new Council.   More emphasis will be put on communities to be more resilient. Change is needed.     New Chairman of the Council -  Paul Harries - is suggesting a social meeting for Town and Community Councillors at County Hall.
11.  Rhoslannog Trees

Councillors have concerns about some dead trees which may be blown down.The owner of the land is John Thomas, Maes y Garreg, Mesur y Dorth, Croesgoch.    Cllr. Gerald Thomas will have a word with Gary Thomas.
Signed  ………………………………….
Date  ………………………………..
